
  

 

 

 
Friday 23rd March 2018 

 

‘BELIEVE, ACHIEVE, SERVE’ 

Dear Parent/Carer  

 

I would like to thank everyone for their good wishes during my 

recovery and since my return to school.  These were and continue to be 

a great help to me.  I would like to express my gratitude to Mrs Chai 

for her excellent leadership during my absence.  She did a great job, as 

did Mrs Pritchard who so ably supported her.  Thanks also go to the 

whole staff for a job very well done, a particular highlight being the 

school’s outstanding RE inspection judgement in December.  Finally I 

would like to thank the children for their hard work and exemplary 

behaviour.  They have been and continue to be a credit to you and the 

school and they make me very proud.  They are an absolute joy to work 

with. 

 

Well done to Y5 for their Easter production ‘Walk with Me’.  It was so 

different from previous productions in that there was no seating for 

the audience.  We followed the action as it moved around the hall and it 

felt like really being there.  The children performed magnificently. 

Well done Mr Dolan and all Y5 staff for a marvellous piece of work. 

 

Well done to the children who performed at the CAPITAL Equality & 

Diversity Concert at Southport Floral Hall last night.  They interpreted 

two songs from the film ‘The Great Showman’ in song and dance and it 

was all their own work.  They brought the house down with a 

magnificent performance.  Thanks to Miss Jones for supporting them 

with such dedication throughout their preparations and on the day 

itself. 

 

Congratulations to our Y5 children who took part in this morning’s 

Crosby & District Swimming Gala.  Look at this for a set of results: 

Girls’ backstroke: Madison Rens (Gold) 

Boys’ Backstroke: Will Jones (Bronze) 

Girls’ Breaststroke: Tilly Vose (Bronze) 

Girls’ Front Crawl: Emma Astle (Bronze) 

Boys Medley: Will Jones; Louis Ready; Mason Lynch (Bronze)  

Forthcoming 

Events 
 

 Monday 9th April 

Summer term 

begins. 
 Wednesday 18th- 

Friday 20th April 

Year 4 Residential 

to Peak Venture. 
 Tuesday evening 

24th – Friday 27th 

April Year 5 

Residential to Isle 

of Man. 
 WEEK 

COMMENCING 

14th May SATS 

week for Year 6. 
 Tuesday 22nd May 

at 7:00pm-

Meeting for new 

Reception 

Parents. 
 Thursday 24th 

May at 2:00pm 

May Procession. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

Girls’ Freestyle Medley: Amy Bolger; Madison Rens; Lily Winters; Emma Astle (Silver) 

Boys’ Freestyle Medley: Jacob Channell; Liam Mather; Louis Ready; Jamie Myers (Silver)   

The whole team gave it their all and these results are a tribute to their spirit.  The whole school 

is proud of you. 

 

Congratulations to our 100% attendance prize draw winners -  Miles McEvoy and Matthew 

Harding, who both receive £50 of Amazon vouchers.  90 pupils achieved 100% attendance – well 

done to them all.  

 

The Easter Raffle, along with Small Change for Big Change, raised a total of £683.31 for 

CAFOD, which will be doubled when matched by public funds.  Thanks to everyone who 

supported this. 

 

Thanks for the £204.77 which was raised for the Eco Garden by wearing a green item for 

school last Friday. 

 

A message to the children from Mr McQueen 

Dear Children, 

This newsletter shows how much talent there is among you.  We see even more when we 

visit you in your classrooms and look at your work.  Well done and thank you.  We hope 

you all have a happy Easter holiday and return to school ready for another great term’s 

work. 

 

On behalf of the staff and governors may all of our families a happy Easter holiday. 

 

Mark McQueen 

Head Teacher 

 

REMINDERS 

 Please do not bring dogs onto the playground at any time. We thank you for your co-

operation in this matter. 

 Thank-you for keeping the youngsters off the playground equipment at the end of the 

day. It really can be tricky to stay safe, as the children are coming out of school, if 

other children are in that area.  

 Parents and carers have no entitlement to take holidays during term time.  I can only 

approve these in exceptional circumstances.  Applications should include a written 

description of the circumstances.  Being taken out of school at any time is an obstacle 

to children making progress and should be avoided. 

 Please do not park on or stop at the yellow zig-zags during the times stated on the road 

side sign.  It is both dangerous and irresponsible.    

 Remember to use the voluntary one way system in the mornings and at the end of the 

day.  

You can follow us on Twitter @ursulineprimary do 

 


